
Batterwood House 
near Port Hope, Ontario.

April 6th. 1931.

Dear Sir Arthur : -
I am writing for Mr. Massey concerning Sir 

Arthur Salter1s visit to Montreal. I believe that y u 
have been sent his complete itinerary, but there are 
one or two points which it does not cover and about 
which Mr. Massey wished me to write to you.

Arrangements are being made to have Sir Arthur 
speak to the Montreal Branch of the Institute of
International Affairs on his way to New York after his 
Ottawa visit in order to avoid the clash with Professor 
Coupland's meeting. Although the date for the Institute1 
meeting has not been definitely settled, the 29th. has 
been suggested, in which case Sir Arthur would stay at 
the P.itz for that night and proceed to New York on the 
morning of Sunday, the 30tht

As regards his arrival, the Montclare is expect- 
on the evening of the l^th. or the morning of the 16th.,


